
 
 

 

Illinois CPWG Change Request  
 

This Illinois CPWG Change Request can be found on the Illinois CPWG website at  
http://www.choiceinillinois.com 

 
Requester’s Name:  
 

Requester’s Organization:     
 

Phone #: 
 

Date of Request: 
 

Affected EDI Transaction Set #(s): 
 

E-Mail Address: 
 

Requested Implementation Date : 
 

Status: 
 

Requested Priority:  
(emergency/high/low/project): 

If Priority is “Project” then 
specify Project Name: 

 
Brief Explanation (This will be copied into the description in the Change Control Summary Spreadsheet):  
 
 
Detailed Explanation (Exactly what change is required? To which Illinois CPWG Standards? Why?): 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For Change Control Manager Use Only: 

Date of Illinois CPWG Discussion: 
 

Expected Implementation Date:     
 

 

Illinois CPWG Discussion and Resolution 
 
 
 
 

 
Priority Classifications 
 
Emergency 
Priority 

Implemented within 10 days or otherwise directed by Illinois CPWG. 

High Priority Changes / Enhancements implemented with 30 days. The next release, or as otherwise directed by 
Illinois CPWG. 

Low Priority Changes / Enhancements implemented no earlier than 90 days, Future Release, or as otherwise 
directed by Illinois CPWG. 

Project Related Changes / Enhancements implemented on the agreed to Project implementation date, or as otherwise 
directed by Illinois CPWG. 

 
 
 
 
 

Please submit this form via e-mail to the Change Control Manager at   
CPWGChangeRequest@ameren.com 

Your request will be evaluated and prioritized at an upcoming Illinois CPWG meeting or conference call.  


	Project Name: 
	Phone Number: 412.817.8004
	Email Address: bsiegel@ista-na.com
	Date of Request: 7/28/2010
	Requested Implementation Date: 10/1/2010
	Affected EDI Transaction Set(s): 814E, 814C
	Brief Explanation: Use new REF*SPL in the 814 Enrollment Response and 814 Change to support Ameren's Load Zones.
	Requested Priority: High
	Requester's Name: Brandon Siegel
	Requester's Organization: EC-Power / ISTA North America
	Detailed Explanation: In the 7/9/2010 email sent by Patrick Eynon (Ameren) to the CPWG list, Ameren is forced a market change without vetting with the CPWG.  The change is due to the 10/1 merger of the Ameren companies into one entity.  Post 10/1, Ameren states they will pass the applicable Load Zone in the N1*8S Utility Name (N102).  This field is not the optimal location as it's not used by many companies.  

814 Enrollment Response - Request Ameren revisit the above approach and utilize the REFSPL to denote the applicable load zone for the customer being enrolled by the RES.  This is used in NY and appears to be the ideal soluton to pass the information Ameren needs to send to the RES.
New account level REF segment...
REF01 = SPL 
REF02 = Ameren assigned load zone of the account being enrolled.

814 Change - Add REFSPL to the REFTD segment (account level) and require Ameren to send 814C when the Load Zone for a particular customer is changed.
	Expected Implementation Date: 
	IL CPWG Discussion and Resolution: 
	Date of IL CPWG Discussion: 


